
  

 

F A L L  2 0 1 5  Xpress Rainbow Heights Club is a  

project of Heights-Hill  

Mental Health Service-South 

Beach Psychiatric Center   
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consumers. 
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This newsletter is 

made possible by the        

continued support of 

the New York City 

Council 

 

Thanks to YOU Our Summer 

Fundraising Campaign Raised over 

$3,000! 
 

     In 2010, government funding for social services 

was cut significantly across the board in NY State due 

to the impact of the 2008 recession.  In response, we 

turned to our friends and colleagues to help bridge 

the gap and you responded in a BIG way. In 2014, we 

set the record for individual donations in a single 

year.   
 

     This June, we reached out to you again for help to 

meet a challenge grant to help fund our over 25 
weekly support and activity groups. If we raised $2,500 

a major donor would match it for a total of $5,000.  

Thanks to our members, colleagues and generous 

supporters, we exceeded that goal by 20%! 
 

     In 2011, we raised just over $6,000 through individual donations; in 2014 we raised nearly $29,000 and set a 

record for a single year! Can you help us break the record again this year by making a donation or upgrading your 

donor level?  You can make a single donation today, or spread your donation out into monthly payments. Just go 

to our website and click on the òDonate Nowó button.   
 

-Kevin Garrity, Director of Development and External Affairs  
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Weõve Increased Individual Donor Income by  

Over 400% Since 2011! 



P A G E  2  

Welcome, Diamond and Mirta!  
 

      Mirta Delacruz is a Peer Specialist Intern with the Howie T. Harp peer advocacy program. She 

was a teacher for 16 years, working with children with mental illness. She holds a Masters of Science 
in Bilingual Special Education as well as a Masters in Educational Administration Supervision. Mirta 

believes everyone can obtain and be whatever they want in life. She enjoys helping others at Rainbow 

Heights through her lived experience and providing them with encouragement and support. When 

not at the Club, she enjoys going to the park, walks on the beach and comedy clubs. 

 

      Crystal (Diamond) Small is a Peer Specialist Intern from Howie T. Harp Peer Advocacy Center. 

Diamond will be graduating from the peer advocacy program in October of 2015. For four years, 

Crystal had been a NYPD Explorer Sergeant and Auxiliary Officer. She also spent eight years as a 

Peer Mediator. Crystal comes from a long line of mental illness and has honed many skills for coping 

with its challenges.  She is proud to share these with Rainbow Heights Club members.  She feels it is 

important to remember that recovery is an ongoing process, and that we all have a have a right to fail 

and try again.  

Thank you, Heights Hill!  

Heights Hill Mental Health Clinic Is Now Open to More Rainbow Heights Members than Ever Before! 

-Rebecca Hoffman, LMSW, Director of Member Services  

For 13 years, the Heights Hill OPD Clinic has been an amazing partner to Rainbow Heights Club in the 

effort to provide LGBT-affirming mental health care to New Yorkers. Many of our members already receive 

wonderful care there.  Now, with Heights Hill expanding their capacity, more Rainbow Heights Club members than 

ever before can have the opportunity to receive treatment at Heights Hill.  Conveniently located in the same 

building as the Club, Heights Hill offers many benefits to its clients. Their new clients will enjoy: 

¶ The LGBT-affirmative environment of the Heights Hill Clinic and all of its programs. 

¶ Access to the Heights Hill Wellness and Recovery group program here at 25 Flatbush Avenue.  Doors open 

at 8:30 AM, Monday through Friday.  Heights Hill Community Meeting is at 9:15 each morning.   

¶ Access to all South Beach Psychiatric Center programs, including the Baltic Street Music Program, Cognitive 

Remediation, and Dialectal Behavioral Therapy (DBT). 

¶ Therapy with Heights Hill LGBT-affirmative therapists. 

¶ Appointments with Heights Hill LGBT-affirmative psychiatrists. 

To learn how to become a client of Heights Hill Mental Health Clinic, see Rainbow Heights Club Membership 

Services Coordinator Randy Killings today! 

Rainbow Heights Club Seeks Canine Companion  
            

Our friendly social and advocacy club seeks a regular and loyal dog from the Good Dog 

Foundation to visit us weekly or biweekly in the evenings. This helps us create a 

supportive and encouraging environment where members can be fully be themselves and 

heal from mental illness.  Our last canine visit was with adorable Ferdinand and his owner 

Marianne.  We hope they will return soon. 

Promoting Sexual Health at the Club  
 

           The Family Services Program at the LGBT Center  partnered with The Healthcare 

Network to present a 5-part Reproductive Health Workshop Series.  On July 30th, 

Rainbow Heights Club members learned about specifics of menõs and womenõs health as 

well as the lowdown on sexual health. Rachel Ponce and Jeff Levin taught us about early 

detection of prostate and testicular cancer, pap & pelvic exams, colonoscopies, PEP and 

PrEP to prevent HIV transmission, and what to expect at a doctorõs visit.  
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The Mayorõs Guests at the Party  

                                                                                                             -Jaime Barak, MSW Intern 

             Thirteen members of Rainbow Heights Club attended Mayor  

De Blasio's second annual pride reception this year. It was a beautiful 

affair at The Brooklyn Museum, filled with music, food, and people. We 

danced to the music, we met and spoke with some amazing people, and 

we enjoyed the bite-sized samples of delicious hors d'oeuvres. When 

the Mayor took to the stage to speak, many of us were in the front of 

the crowd, cheering as he revealed his new gender equity campaign. 

First Lady Chirlane McCray, the Chair of the Commission, then invited 

Committee member Taina Bien-Aime to the podium to speak.  Rainbow 

Heights Members in the audience were happy that the campaign is 

inclusive of all women, not just women who were assigned female at 

birth. 

Sea Lions and Penguins and Sharks, Oh My!  
                                                                                                                -Jaime Barak, MSW Intern 

On a bright sunny July afternoon, 11 Rainbow Heights members 

set off with Intern Diamond and myself for the New York Aquarium. 

The Aquarium had sustained substantial damage during Hurricane 

Sandy, but has recently reopened to the public. While there, we caught 

the Sea Lion show, and learned a lot about these aquatic mammals. We 

also got to see all sorts of beautiful fish, a whole flock of penguins (who 

knew they too would enjoy the summer sun?), and of course sharks. 

After we had gone through the whole aquarium and decided we had 

seen all we had wanted to see, a group of us decided to take advantage 

of the beautiful day and location and walk down the Coney Island 

boardwalk, taking in all the sights and sounds together. 

Peer Specialist Conference Looks to the Future  

                                                                                                                       -Allen Minor, Peer Specialist 

 

           The Annual Conference of New York Working Peer Specialists held on July 23rd brought 

together hundreds of mental health peer workers from across the City.  The conference provided 

an opportunity for peer workers to hear from mental health and recovery leaders at the national, 

state, and city levels, to learn and share ideas relevant to their work in a variety of workshops and 

roundtable discussions, and, of course, to network with colleagues and catch up with friends and   

co-workers.  I was fortunate to attend this yearõs conference, the 

ninth, titled, òEye on the Future: A Kaleidoscope of Possibilities,ó along with Rainbow 

Heights Club member and Peer Specialist applicant, Phillip Williams, and Howie the Harp 

Peer Specialist Intern, Gerald Jenkins. Keynote speaker Keris Jan Myrick, Director of the 

Office of Consumer Affairs, Center of Mental Health Services, SAMHSA, herself a peer, 

shared about her own lived experience with mental illness and her work in making her 

office more consumer-friendly.  At the closing informal reception, conference attendees 

shared among ourselves the insights and inspirations we gained from the full and 

stimulating day and would take back to our jobs. 

Phillip Williams, Gerald Jenkins 
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September 

Club Closed! Happy Labor Day! 

Monday, September 7th  
 

Consumer Advisory Board 

Meeting  

Friday, September 11th at 3 pm 
 

September Birthday Party 

Friday, September 25th at 4 pm 

Enjoy some cake and help us wish 

happy birthday to our members born 

in September! 

October 

Guest Speaker 

Thursday, October 1st at 3 pm  

Kearyann will speak about ACMHôs 

new Garden House Respite program 
 

Consumer Advisory Board 

Meeting  

Friday, October 9th at 3 pm 
 

Club Closed! Happy Columbus 

Day! 

Monday, October 12th  
 

Happy Halloween and October 

Birthday Party!  

Friday, October 30th at 3 pm 

Enjoy some cake and help us wish 

happy birthday to our members born 

in October!  But, BEWARE!  We 

may have some witches and ghouls 

here at the club that day! Itôs also a 

Halloween celebration!  Wear you 

costume or grab one from our 

costume box. 

November 

Consumer Advisory Board 

Meeting  

Friday, November 13th at 3 pm 
 

Thanksgiving Celebration 

Tuesday, November 24th at 11 am 

Celebrate Thanksgiving with Heights 

Hill. (*Open to Heights Hill and 

Rainbow Heights Members) 
 

Club Closed! Happy 

Thanksgiving! 

Thursday, November 26th  
 

November Birthday Party 

Friday, November 27th at 4 pm 

Enjoy some cake and help us wish 

happy birthday to our members born 

in November! 


